DOE Issues a Reopening of Public Comment Period and
Notification of Data Availability Pertaining to Standards for

Manufactured Housing

The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) has issued a pre-publication Federal Register
notice of data availability (NODA) for the manufactured housing energy conservation
standards rulemaking announcing the availability of updated analyses and results, and
is giving interested parties an opportunity to comment on these analyses and submit
additional data. DOE is also reopening the public comment period for the supplemental
notice of proposed rulemaking (SNOPR) regarding proposals to amend energy
conservation standards for manufactured housing. DOE published the SNOPR in the
Federal Register on August 26, 2021 and the comment deadline for that SNOPR and
this NODA will close on November 26, 2021.

o DOE will accept comments, data, and information regarding this SNOPR and
NODA until November 26, 2021. DOE will send a follow-up email once the notice
has published in the Federal Register.

¢ Interested persons may submit comments identified by docket number EERE-
2009-BT-STD-0021, by email (Manufactured Housing@ee.doe.qov) or Federal
eRulemaking portal (http://www.regulations.gov).

« To find out more information on the manufactured housing rulemaking, please
visit: Manufactured Housing.
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